Parents and Teachers of Zion (PATZ) Meeting Minutes - October 17, 2023

Welcome – The mission of PATZ is to build up the body of Christ by supporting Zion families, students, and staff with service and fellowship opportunities.

The meeting opened with prayer.

Recap

- PATZ nominations will be sent out and voting will take place next meeting November 11, 2023
- 4k won the PATZ parents participation award.
 - Class will be receiving a treat of their choice provided by PATZ.

Participation % Per class below.

- 7/8th -16%
- 5/6th- 15%
- 3/4th- 23%
- 1/2nd- 25%
- K 18%
- 4k 29%

What is the PATZ parents participation award?

This year PATZ will be providing an incentive for parents to attend one of the many PATZ meetings by awarding the class with the highest parent participation a treat of their choice. The award can range from having a pizza party, root beer floats, donuts or whichever treat the class chooses. I understand that as parents we are all busy and at times cannot make the meetings in person however, we will be sending out a ZOOM meeting invite to future meetings for any parent who wishes to join us remotely. PATZ is looking forward to working with all you and to continue to providing fellowship opportunities for the students/ teachers and parents of ZION.

Upcoming Events

- Trunk or Treat- October 29th 3:30-6:00PM
 - Goal for this year is 15 vehicles!
 - 10 spots have been filled. Many thanks to all who signed up!
 - Candy/ Apple Cider donations will be accepted until October 27th.
- Fall Festival November 4th 3-5PM
 - Volunteers will be needed to set up/ bring/ run game stands.
 - There will be a caramel apple bar, apple cider and hot chocolate.
 - Sign up genius will be provided soon which will list the many activities that will be provided.

Future Events

Chili Cookoff – January 21st 2024

We are open to ideas parents want to bring. PATZ is looking forward to providing different events throughout the school year and we are looking forward to working with all of you.

Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, November 11th at 6:00PM in Mr. Grambsch's classroom.

The meeting was closed with The Lord's Prayer and adjourned at 6:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sheila Buss, PATZ Secretary